Newton Memorial Hall Committee 28th November 2019
Present: Frank, Judith, Ian, Des, Ruth, Jane and Veronica.  

Apologies: Gordon, Rosemary and Jane
Minutes of the previous meeting:
Minutes of the previous meeting held on 26th September 2019 were agreed and signed. 

Matters arising
Live and Local: 
Judith reported Live and Local in October had been a great success and enjoyed by all. 
War Memorial Service: 
The War Memorial Service had been very well supported and felt to be very successful by all.
Changes to the Hall:
The Parish Council has now received 3 quotes for the works to the hall. One quote has been provisionally accepted subject to more detailed discussions confirmed by a written quote. This quote covers works to the kitchen, toilets and installation of French doors to the garden. Ian and Frank will meet the contractor on site to confirm the details of the work with the contractor. However, fitting of the kitchen units will be undertaken as a separate piece of work.
This project will be taken forward in the new year. 
Quotes for the purchase and installation of the projector have been obtained and it has been agreed that the work will be undertaken by the supply company direct due to the complex nature of the digital system. This work is to be completed by the end of the financial year.
It has been decided the new name plaque will be fitted in the new financial year.
Treasurers report: 
The Treasurer was unavailable and therefore a report will be made to the committee at the next meeting.
Bookings:
Ruth reported that bookings to the Hall remain steady but that there had been a number of requests for Wi-Fi to be available in the Hall. It was decided the Parish Council would explore the cost of installation ongoing fees and report back to the Village Hall Committee.
Once the works to Hall are completed it was agreed that photos will be added to the Parish Council website to ensure those looking to book the Hall can view the facilities available.
Any Other Business
[bookmark: _GoBack]The committee was asked to review the charges paid by those who book the Hall for the Yoga classes held on a Wednesday morning in view of the fact that they are village residents. It was decided Ian would speak to those involved to confirm the current arrangements and report back to the committee for a decision to be made.


Date of the Next Meeting:
Thursday 16th January 2020 7:45pm, venue to be confirmed.
 
